
The evening began in a good way with Jessie Everson, the new Indigenous
Engagement and Knowledge Specialist for Comox Valley Schools starting
the meeting with a land acknowledgment, welcoming remarks and a
beautiful song. Jessie, whose traditional name is Kwa'kwaxolas, is a
member of the K'ómoks First Nation and has roots in many First Nations.
Jessie brings profound local knowledge of Indigenous history, culture,
ceremony, song, and story that has been passed down and upheld
through many generations. The board and superintendent expressed
their excitement about having Jessie beginning his new important role
for the district.
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The Board of Education acknowledges
that we are on the traditional territories
of the K'ómoks First Nation. We would
like to thank them for the privilege of

living on their land and the gift of
working with their children. 
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Action packed Towhee Tournament at GP Vanier 

Comox Valley Food Policy Council Presents to Board 
The Comox Valley Food Policy Council (CVFPC) delivered an insightful
presentation highlighting the importance of food security, sustainability,
and nutrition in schools. Naomi Robert, Co-Chair of the CVFPC, and Taylor
Hartwig, CVFPC Member, emphasized the role of local food systems in
supporting student well-being and learning, showcasing initiatives that
promote healthy eating habits, farm-to-school programs, and community
partnerships. Trustees engaged in a meaningful discussion on how
schools can further integrate food education and access to nutritious
meals into their daily practices. The presentation reinforced the district's
commitment to fostering a sustainable and resilient food culture within
Comox Valley Schools. You can read their latest report here:  

Jessie Everson starts January meeting off in a good way

https://pub-courtenay.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=9133
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/board-meetings/
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/board-meetings/
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/board-meetings/
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/board-meetings/
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/board-meetings/
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BOARD MEETING IN REVIEW CONTINUES 

Thea C¡creØö¡�� C¡�¡4 Vaxxe5 Sch¡¡xè F¡¡d SeØ(iceè C¡¡Ødi�aö¡Ø�
dexi(eØed a ÍØeèe�öaöi¡� highxighöi�g öhe dièöØicö¨è Øece�ö i�iöiaöi(eè
i� e�ha�ci�g èö�de�ö ��öØiöi¡� a�d ÍØ¡�¡öi�g f¡¡d èec�Øiö5¤
AÍÍ¡i�öed i� A�g�èö 2024� Mè¤ C¡creØö¡� haè bee� i�èöØ��e�öax i�
i�Íxe�e�öi�g öhe §Feedi�g F�ö�Øeè§ ÍØ¡gØa�� ,hich f¡c�èeè ¡�
i�öegØaöi�g x¡caxx5 è¡�Øced f¡¡dè i�ö¡ èch¡¡x �eax Íxa�è� ed�caöi�g
èö�de�öè ¡� heaxöh5 eaöi�g habiöè� a�d eèöabxièhi�g è�èöai�abxe f¡¡d
ÍØacöiceè ,iöhi� öhe èch¡¡xè¤ HeØ eff¡Øöè ha(e xed ö¡ öhe de(ex¡Í�e�ö
¡f èch¡¡x gaØde�è� ÍaØö�eØèhiÍè ,iöh x¡cax faØ�eØè� a�d ��öØiöi¡�
,¡Ørèh¡Íè� axx ai�ed aö f¡èöeØi�g a heaxöhieØ a�d �¡Øe i�f¡Ø�ed
èö�de�ö b¡d5¤ The B¡aØd c¡��e�ded Mè¤ C¡creØö¡�¨è dedicaöi¡� a�d
öhe Í¡èiöi(e i�Íacö ¡f heØ ,¡Ør ¡� öhe èch¡¡x c¡����iö5¤

Food Advisory Committee Update 

TØ�èöeeè aÍÍØ¡(ed OÍöi¡� 1 ØegaØdi�g öhe B�èi�eèè Caèe f¡Ø a
Í¡öe�öiax öhiØd aØe�a x¡caöed ¡� èch¡¡x dièöØicö ÍØ¡ÍeØö5 �e4ö ö¡ GP
Va�ieØ¤ Thiè decièi¡� axx¡,è öhe C¡�¡4 Vaxxe5 Regi¡�ax DièöØicö
ÀCVRDÁ ö¡ �¡(e f¡Ø,aØd ,iöh a c¡�ÍØehe�èi(e b�èi�eèè caèe èö�d5
ö¡ e4a�i�e öhe ÍØ¡jecö¨è èc¡Íe� c¡èöè� a�d Í¡öe�öiax f��di�g
èöØaöegieè¤ The fi�di�gè ¡f öhe b�èi�eèè caèe ,ixx hexÍ deöeØ�i�e
Í¡èèibxe �e4ö èöeÍè i� addØeèèi�g öhe Øegi¡�Ýè gØ¡,i�g �eed f¡Ø
addiöi¡�ax ice a�d èÍ¡Øöè facixiöieè¤ The b¡aØd ,ixx �¡, a,aiö öhe
fi�di�gè fØ¡� öhe b�èi�eèè caèe¤

Board gives the Comox Valley Regional District approval
to move forward with arena business case

Lièa PedeØèe�ÌSre�e� DièöØicö PØi�ciÍax ¡f EaØx5 LeaØ�i�g a�d Chixd
CaØe� ÍØ¡(ided addiöi¡�ax i�èighöè i�ö¡ öhe �Íc¡�i�g PØi�aØ5
LeaØ�i�g C¡����iö5 ÀPLCÁ ÍØ¡gØa� aö AiØÍ¡Øö Exe�e�öaØ5 Sch¡¡x¤
C¡�¡4 Vaxxe5 Sch¡¡xè iè xa��chi�g a �e, KÌ3 PØi�aØ5 LeaØ�i�g
C¡����iö5 ÍØ¡gØa� aö AiØÍ¡Øö Exe�e�öaØ5 Sch¡¡x� èöaØöi�g i� öhe
2025Ì2026 èch¡¡x 5eaØ¤ Thiè i��¡(aöi(e ÍØ¡gØa� bxe�dè èch¡¡x�
Íxace� a�d h¡�eÌbaèed xeaØ�i�g ö¡ ÍØ¡(ide a h¡xièöic� fxe4ibxe
ed�caöi¡�ax e4ÍeØie�ce f¡Ø 5¡��g èö�de�öè fØ¡� acØ¡èè öhe dièöØicö¤
Iö e�ÍhaèiAeè Íxa5Ìbaèed a�d ÍxaceÌbaèed xeaØ�i�g� f¡èöeØi�g
cØeaöi(iö5� cØiöicax öhi�ri�g� a�d e�gage�e�ö ,iöh öhe x¡cax
e�(iØ¡��e�ö öhØ¡�gh ¡�öd¡¡Ø a�d ha�dèÌ¡� acöi(iöieè¤ Ke5 feaö�Øeè
i�cx�de ��xöiÌage xeaØ�i�g c¡h¡Øöè� ,heØe èö�de�öè Øe�ai� ,iöh öhe
èa�e öeacheØ a�d ÍeeØè ¡(eØ èe(eØax 5eaØè� cØeaöi�g a ��Øö�Øi�g
e�(iØ¡��e�ö f¡Ø è¡ciax� e�¡öi¡�ax� a�d c¡g�iöi(e gØ¡,öh¤ The
bxe�ded èched�xe i�c¡ØÍ¡Øaöeè h¡�eÌbaèed xeaØ�i�g ¡� M¡�da5è�
i�d¡¡Ø a�d ¡�öd¡¡Ø acöi(iöieè aö AiØÍ¡Øö Exe�e�öaØ5 fØ¡� T�eèda5
ö¡ Th�Øèda5� a�d ¡ffÌèiöe xeaØ�i�g acØ¡èè öhe C¡�¡4 Vaxxe5 ¡�
FØida5è¤ Thiè i�iöiaöi(e ,ixx ¡ffeØ a ��iÔ�e ¡ÍÍ¡Øö��iö5 f¡Ø èö�de�öè
ö¡ öhØi(e i� a fxe4ibxe a�d e�Øichi�g xeaØ�i�g e�(iØ¡��e�ö¤
,,,¤c¡�¡4(axxe5èch¡¡xè¤caªaiØÍ¡ØöÌÍxc

Exciting new Primary Learning Community program
coming to Airport Elementary 

http://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/airport-plc
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Board Members
Michexxe Waiöe, ChaiØ (LaA¡ N¡Øöh) 
S�èa� L Leèxie, Vice ChaiØ (T¡,� ¡f C¡�¡4) 
Ja�ice Caö¡�, TØ�èöee (Ciö5 ¡f C¡�Øöe�a5)   
Sha��¡� Axdi�geØ, TØ�èöee (Ciö5 ¡f C¡�Øöe�a5) 
SaØah Ja�e H¡,e, TØ�èöee (Vixxage ¡f C��beØxa�d) 
Chexèea McCa��ex-Kee�e, TØ�èöee (Ba5�eè S¡��d, H¡Ø�b5 & De��a� Ièxa�dè) 
CØièöi May Sachö – TØ�èöee, TØ�èöee (P��öxedge, Bxacr CØeer) 

The ÍØeèe�öaöi¡� b5 TaØa R5a�, DièöØicö Vice-PØi�ciÍax, I�cx�èi(e Ed�caöi¡� a�d Sea� La�¡�Øe�4, Aèè¡ciaöe
S�ÍeØi�öe�de�ö ÍØ¡(ided a� ¡(eØ(ie, ¡f C¡�¡4 Vaxxe5 Sch¡¡xè Acceèèibixiö5 C¡��iööee a�d iöè i�iöiaöi(eè ö¡ e�ha�ce
i�cx�èi(iö5. The c¡��iööee ,¡Ørè ö¡ ide�öif5 a�d Øe�¡(e baØØieØè f¡Ø èö�de�öè, èöaff, a�d öhe c¡����iö5. Iöè re5 f¡c�è
aØeaè i�cx�de e�è�Øi�g acceèèibxe e�Íx¡5�e�ö ÍØacöiceè, i�ÍØ¡(i�g èeØ(ice dexi(eØ5, e�ha�ci�g öhe b�ixö e�(iØ¡��e�ö
,iöh feaö�Øeè xire Øa�Íè a�d beööeØ ac¡�èöicè, e4Ía�di�g acceèèibxe c¡����icaöi¡� a�d öech�¡x¡g5, addØeèèi�g
öØa�èÍ¡Øöaöi¡� chaxxe�geè, a�d ÍØ¡�¡öi�g �e�öax heaxöh a�d di(eØèiö5 ed�caöi¡�. The c¡��iööee acöi(ex5 gaöheØè
feedbacr öhØ¡�gh (aØi¡�è cha��exè a�d haè c¡�d�cöed acceèèibixiö5 a�diöè i� ��xöiÍxe èch¡¡xè ö¡ aèèeèè a�d i�ÍØ¡(e
c¡�diöi¡�è. The c¡��iööee c¡�ÍØièeè a di(eØèe �e�beØèhiÍ, i�cx�di�g i�di(id�axè ,iöh di(eØèe abixiöieè a�d I�dige�¡�è
ØeÍØeèe�öaöi¡�, axx¡,i�g f¡Ø ��xöiÍxe ÍeØèÍecöi(eè ö¡ i�f¡Ø� decièi¡�-�ari�g.

Accessibility Committee Progress Update 

The ÍØeèe�öaöi¡� b5 BØia� Mcaèrixx, PØi�ciÍax, Ki� M�Øcheè¡�, TeacheØ (Caxc�x�è 12, PØe-Caxc�x�è 11 & 12, Ec¡�¡�icè 12,
Acc¡��öi�g 11 & 12), a�d Ja5 Di4¡�, Aèè¡ciaöe S�ÍeØi�öe�de�ö highxighöed MaØr R. Ièfexd Sec¡�daØ5’è i�öegØaöi¡� ¡f
öech�¡x¡g5 ö¡ e�ha�ce ed�caöi¡�. The èch¡¡x haè ad¡Íöed fxe4ibxe xeaØ�i�g e�(iØ¡��e�öè öhaö �èe digiöax ö¡¡xè ö¡
è�ÍÍ¡Øö di(eØèe xeaØ�i�g èö5xeè, f¡èöeØi�g c¡xxab¡Øaöi¡� a�d cØiöicax öhi�ri�g. PaÍeØxeèè cxaèèØ¡¡�è Øed�ce Øexia�ce ¡�
ÍaÍeØ öhØ¡�gh digiöax Íxaöf¡Ø�è, i�ÍØ¡(i�g è�èöai�abixiö5 a�d acceèèibixiö5. VaØi¡�è öech�¡x¡g5 ö¡¡xè aØe e�bedded
acØ¡èè è�bjecöè ö¡ e�ha�ce e�gage�e�ö a�d ÍeØè¡�axiAed xeaØ�i�g, ,hixe ¡�g¡i�g ÍØ¡feèèi¡�ax de(ex¡Í�e�ö e�è�Øeè
ed�caö¡Øè effecöi(ex5 i�öegØaöe öheèe ö¡¡xè i�ö¡ öheiØ öeachi�g. A èö�de�ö-ce�öeØed aÍÍØ¡ach e�Í¡,eØè xeaØ�eØè
öhØ¡�gh i�öeØacöi(e a�d adaÍöi(e Íxaöf¡Ø�è. The ÍØeèe�öaöi¡� axè¡ addØeèèeè chaxxe�geè, è�ch aè e�è�Øi�g eÔ�iöabxe
acceèè ö¡ öech�¡x¡g5 a�d �ai�öai�i�g e�gage�e�ö, a�d dièc�èèeè èöØaöegieè ö¡ ¡(eØc¡�e öheèe ¡bèöacxeè. O(eØaxx,
Ièfexd iè c¡��iööed ö¡ a d5�a�ic, öech-e�ha�ced xeaØ�i�g e�(iØ¡��e�ö öhaö ÍØeÍaØeè èö�de�öè f¡Ø öhe digiöax age.

Flexible Learning Environments and the Paperless Classroom at Mark R¤ Isfeld Secondary 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - JANUARY 14 



Lake Trail Grade 7 Students Embrace
Entrepreneurship with Their Own DragonÝs Den
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The Comox Valley Schools' Accessibility Committee has
recently undertaken significant initiatives to enhance
accessibility and inclusion within our district.
Recently, the committee hosted a "think tank" session,
bringing together students from across the district who
have lived experiences of disabilities. To maximize
accessibility, a sign-language interpreter and a sound
field system were provided, ensuring that everyone
could fully participate in the discussions.
During the session, students shared their personal
experiences and insights on accessibility, inclusion, and
belonging. They discussed the environments, supports,
and tools that have helped them succeed in school, as
well as the barriers they have encountered academically,
socially, physically, and emotionally. In a subsequent
session, a diverse group, including members of the
accessibility committee, the accessibility audit team, and
representatives from Indigenous Education and parents,
engaged in guided discussions about the tools,
environments, and supports needed to improve
accessibility in our schools. 
To visually capture the essence of these discussions,
SPARC BC provided an artist, Melissa Kendzierski from
Drawing Change, who created a graphic representation
of the conversations. These artistic pieces are currently
on display in the Board Room at Inclusive Ed, and we
invite community members to view them in person.
Thank you to everyone who contributed to this
important work. 

Important Accessibility Committee work
underway 

Creativity, innovation, and business acumen were on full
display at Lake Trail Community School as Ms. Punter's Grade 7
class took part in their own version of Dragon’s Den. As part of
their Entrepreneur Workshop, students worked diligently to
develop unique product ideas, refine their pitches, and
present them with confidence. Among the standout concepts
were Spray Gum, a product designed to extend the flavor of
chewing gum; custom fishing gear tailored for avid anglers;
and high-end mouth guards that blend both style and
functionality. Each idea showcased the students’ creativity,
problem-solving skills, and understanding of business
fundamentals. The initiative not only encouraged
entrepreneurial thinking but also introduced students to key
aspects of business development, including market research,
product design, and persuasive pitching. Congratulations to all
the students who participated in this inspiring event! Your
enthusiasm, confidence, and innovation prove that the next
generation of entrepreneurs is already thinking big. Keep
dreaming and creating!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P5dpeZjVfRk&list=PLwz1WTRJS24JkRJfcKnmhQcKfyA9Onj2M&index=24
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P5dpeZjVfRk&list=PLwz1WTRJS24JkRJfcKnmhQcKfyA9Onj2M&index=24


Comox Valley Wrestlers Shine in BackÌtoÌ
Back Tournaments
The Comox Valley Wrestling team recently made a
triumphant return to the mat, hosting the highly
anticipated Comox Valley Invitational Tournament at
Highland Secondary. This marked the first time in several
years that the team competed in front of a home crowd,
and they did not disappoint! The home team delivered an
incredible performance, earning an impressive 11 first-
place finishes, drawing cheers and excitement from
spectators.
The tournament was a celebration of community spirit,
with many volunteers stepping up to ensure the event's
success. A heartfelt thank you goes out to everyone who
contributed their time and energy to make this
tournament possible. From setting up the venue to
cheering on the athletes, the support was instrumental in
creating a memorable experience for all involved.
Just days later, the Comox Valley Wrestlers continued
their momentum, competing at the Campbell River
Invitational on Saturday, January 18. Local athletes shone
brightly, with GP Vanier’s Nathan Kratz being named Most
Valuable Wrestler of the tournament—a prestigious
honuor that reflects his hard work and dedication to the
sport. The Campbell River event featured a strong
showing from the Comox Valley athletes, showcasing their
skill, determination, and sportsmanship in a highly
competitive field.
These back-to-back tournaments highlight not only the
talent of the Comox Valley Wrestling team but also the
strength of the wrestling community in the region. The
ability to host a home tournament after several years and
compete so successfully demonstrates the resilience and
commitment of the athletes and their coaches.
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53rd Towhees Basketball Tourney at GP Vanier
The 53rd Annual Towhee Basketball Tournament took place
from January 14 to 16 at G.P. Vanier Secondary School,
featuring competitive matchups among high school teams
from the Comox Valley and beyond. 
Mark R. Isfeld Senior Boys finished a strong second place,
losing a hard-fought match to Wellington in the finals. GP
Vanier Senior Boys closed the tournament out with a victory
over Kwalikum Secondary in the bronze medal game. In their
final game of the tournament, Highland’s Senior Boys had a
strong game and defeated Chilliwack handily. 
Comox Valley Schools extends its gratitude to all the
athletes, coaches, volunteers, and supporters who
contributed to the success of this year's tournament. Your
dedication and enthusiasm continue to inspire and uphold
the proud tradition of this great tournament in our district.


